
Department of Energy
National Nuclear Security Administration

Washington, DC 20585

May 7, 2001

MEMORANDUM FOR: Manager, Albuquerque Operations Office
Manager, OakIand  Operations Office
Manager, NNSA Savannah River Area Office
Manager, NNSA Y- 12 Area Office
Manager, Nevada Operations Office
Principal Assistant Deputy Administrator for Operations, DP-3
Assistant Deputy Administrator for Research, Development and
Simulation, DP- 10 ,

Assistant Deputy Administrator for Military Application and Stockpile
Operations, DP-20

FROM:

SUBJECT:

&ant Deputy Administrator for Program Support, DP-40

G!ik%ZOti
Brigadier General, USAF
Acting Deputy Administrator

for Defense Programs

Interactions with the Defense Nuclear Faciiities  Safety Board (DNFSB)

Reference my memorandum dated March 5,200l  on the same subject.

The purpose of this memorandum is to direct all Defense Programs
(DP) employees to be sensitive to the potential impact of their dealings
with the DNFSB and its staff. I am committed to open but disciplined
communications with them; however, the first step is to determine the
DP position.

This memorandum supersedes my memorandum of March $2001,  and
is intended to provide clarification on National Nuclear Security
Administration (NNSA) Defense Programs interactions with the
(DNFSB).

The DNFSB enabling legislation fi-om  the Congress requires that DOE
cooperate fUlly  with the Board. Nothing in this memorandum should
be construed as contrary to Congress’ intent. However, there is a need
for DP to have a corporate viewpoint on major issues. Only by our hll
internal communication and vetting of issues can we “cooperate f%lly”
with the Board by providing them information that is both timely and
correct.



I .

Recently, there have been a few instances where members of the federal
staff have exceeded their authority with unforeseen results. They have
committed Defense Programs to actions that were not agreed to by the
line managers, or, have “de facto” established policy. I have no intent
to stifle any valid open communication with the Board or its staff.
However, in order for me to be effective here at HQ, I need to know
what the Board is interested in and what you are telling them.

The addendum to this memorandum provides examples and directions
for several of our interactions with the Board. As with all lists of
examples, it is not all inclusive  and cannot replace good judgement.
Nonetheless, I ask that you ‘carry  out the provisions of the addendum
so that we may better communicate.




